
  

 

To: Joint Committee on Tax Reform 

From: Jim Green, Executive Director 

Re: House Bill 2830 

Date: June 13, 2017 

 

Co-Chairs Hass and Barnhart, and members of the Committee: 

On behalf of OSBA’s membership, thank you for the opportunity to provide written 

comments on House Bill 2830 and related revenue reform issues. OSBA supports HB 

2830, and revenue reform generally, to fund Oregon’s chronically-underfunded schools, 

if revenue reform is paired with cost containment measures. 

The passage of Ballot Measure 5 in 1990 moved education funding in Oregon from a 

primarily locally funded system, to the state funded system that exists today. In the 

intervening years since the state took over school funding, the education system in 

Oregon has not been funded to meet the needs of students. Every biennium the Quality 

Education Commission (QEC) issues a report to evaluate and refine the model for 

education funding, the Quality Education Model (QEM), and every biennium that report 

contains abysmal news about funding. The 2016 report indicates that education funding 

has grown recently, but “needs to increase further.” 

In February 2017, OSBA conducted, and subsequently released publicly, the OSBA 

State Funding Survey conducted by DHM Research. Oregonians were surveyed, with 

each Oregonian giving an average of 23 minutes of response time to the more than 60 

questions in the survey. The purpose of the survey was to assess Oregonians’ budget 

priorities, support for revenue reform proposals, and values they use to appraise the 

state’s tax system. 

The results of the survey are clear and undeniable. Oregonians care deeply about fully 

funding education, and would support changes to the state’s revenue system to do so. 

They strongly support K-12 education, and they believe both education funding and 

quality education should be priorities for the Legislature. Furthermore, most voters 

would prefer large businesses and corporations pay more taxes to do so.  

However, the survey also clearly indicates that Oregonians want any changes in revenue 

to be paired with cost-control mechanisms. Many voters believe that Oregon has a 

spending problem, and most voters supported balancing the budget with some mix of tax 

increases and cost reductions. 

This is the blueprint that OSBA supports and the poll clearly indicates is viable and 

supported by Oregonians. 

For years the education system has been underfunded. For months, the OSBA State 

Funding Survey has given legislators a clear look at what Oregonians desire and expect 

from the legislature: revenue reform, cost control, and proper funding of our education 



 
 

 

system. Now is the time to act, to take the difficult step forward and pass a bi-partisan 

revenue reform plan with cost containment measure, to solve Oregon’s chronic 

education funding problem.  

Again, thank you for the opportunity to provide comments on this critical issue. If you 

have questions or concerns, please feel free to contact me at your convenience. 


